QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
14th May, 2001

Meeting commenced:
10.10 a.m.
"
ended:
1.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Dawson - in the Chair

Councillors Boyd, E. Burgoyne, Carter and Devine

The following Members attended at the invitation of the Chairman with regard to the items detailed in the Minute respectively indicated – Councillor Antrobus (Minutes 123,124 and 125) and Councillor Lea (Minutes 120, 121 and 122)

116.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Beaumont, Dobbs and Heywood.

117.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 26th March, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

118.
BEST VALUE REVIEW PROCUREMENT – IMPLEMENTATION PLAN

(Previous minute 103 – 26th March, 2001)

The Chief Executive submitted a report providing details of progress with regard to the implementation of the findings following the City Council’s Best Value Review of the Procurement Services.  The report indicated that an improvement plan had been produced to ensure that the City Council had appropriate arrangements to implement the recommendations of the review, and an officer working group had been established to co-ordinate this work. The Committee were also advised that they would be provided with further progress reports at key stages of the Implementation Plan.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted. 

119.
DATA COMMUNICATIONS PENETRATION TEST

The Head of I.T. Services submitted a report detailing the results of an external security audit on the City Council’s internet connection, which the Data Communications Section within I.T. Services, had commissioned, and which had taken place on the last three days of October, 2000. 


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

120.
PERSONNEL SERVICES DIRECTORATE – BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE INDICATORS – END OF YEAR (2000/01 PERFORMANCE)
The Director of Personnel Services submitted a report containing details of the end of year performance for those personnel based indicators contained within the 2000/01 Best Value Performance Plan for his Directorate.

Councillor Eric Burgoyne made reference to the statistics relating to the number of working days lost due to sickness absence, and asked whether it was possible for a break down of the information to be provided on a Directorate by Directorate basis. The Director of Personnel Services replied that such information was already prepared and circulated to Directorates so that issues surrounding sickness, such as return to work interviews, could be addressed accordingly.

Councillor Eric Burgoyne also asked whether there was any correlation between high sickness levels and ill health retirement. The Director of Personnel Services replied that currently there were no figures which could demonstrate a correlation between the two and this was an issue which could be investigated.

Councillor Jim Dawson made reference to the statistics relating to employees from ethnic minorities as a percentage of the total workforce. He commented that as the City of Salford only had a small percentage of its population who were of an ethnic minority background,the figures did not perhaps provide a fair reflection. He suggested that a more accurate picture could be given if the City Council’s performance, with regard to this statistic was compared with another Local Authority which had a similar demographic make up.

Councillor Maureen Lea made reference to the statistics relating to employees declaring DDA status as a percentage of the total workforce. She commented that it may be of benefit of the committee that they were provided with information from other similar Local Authorities to give them a better idea of how the City compares. Councillor Bob Boyd also commented that it would also be useful if Members were provided with the appropriate minutes of the Equal Opportunities Forum relating to how this issue was being approached so the Committee could satisfy itself that appropriate monitoring was being undertaken.

Councillor Maureen Lea referred to the statistics relating to voluntary leavers and suggested that the Committee provided at a future meeting with a break down of this information on a Directorate by Directorate basis to enable them to gauge whether there was a even spread of leavers across the Authority or whether they were concentrated on particular Directorates.


AGREED:
THAT the  report be noted. 

121. PERSONNEL SERVICES DIRECTORATE SERVICE PLAN 2000/01

REVIEW OF ACHIEVEMENTS


The Director of Personnel Services submitted a report which detailed the progress with regard to the Part I Service Plan items in the 2000/01 Service Plan for his Directorate. In addition the report provided details of an amount of new work which had also been undertaken during the period and which had not been contained in the original plan.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted

122.
PERSONNEL SERVICES DIRECTORATE PART I SERVICE PLAN 2001/02
The Director of Personnel Services submitted a report which summarised the Service Plan Part I for 2001/02 in respect of his Directorate. In addition the Committee were provided with copies of the Service Plan which detailed the key service objectives and a major project/milestones for the Personnel Services Directorate.

AGREED:
THAT the Personnel Services Directorate Service Plan 2001/02 be noted; and the objectives and targets contained therein be approved. 

123.
CORPORATE SERVICES DIRECTORATE – BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE INDICATORS – END OF YEAR (2000/01 PERFORMANCE)

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report containing details of the end of year performance for the Corporate Services based indicators contained within the 2000/01 Best Value Performance Plan for his Directorate, together with 1999/00 Audit Committee Indicators in comparison with the performance of other authorities.

The Director of Corporate Services made reference to the statistics relating to this average time for paying new claims for rent allowance from the date of receipt of the claim by the Local Authority. He commented that the results of the benefit fraud investigation in relation to the provision of the service would hopefully be available in September 2001. Councillor Derek Antrobus suggested that it may be of benefit if the Committee were provided with the findings of this information for information initially, and then consider whether they wished to look at it in more detail.

The Director of Corporate Services made reference to the statistics relating to Council Tax arrears collected as a percentage of the total amount due, he commented that it was recognised that the City Councils’ Performance in this regard was poor and as a consequence an action plan would be submitted to the Committee in due course which would outline a  proposed course of action which it was hoped would improve future performance.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

124.
CORPORATE SERVICES DIRECTORATE – SERVICE PLAN 200/01


REVIEW OF ACHIEVEMENTS

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing the level of achievement against the objectives set within Part I of the Service Plan 2000/01 of his Directorate.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

125.
CORPORATE SERVICES DIRECTORATE – SERVICE PLAN 2001/02
The Director of Corporate Services submitted the Service Plan for 2001/02 which identified the key strategic milestones for his Directorate to be delivered during the year, together with a review of the performance in respect of its 2000/01 milestones. 

AGREED:
THAT the Corporate Services Service Plan 2001/02 be noted; and that the objectives and targets contained therein be approved.

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/QPSM/QPSM140501A.DOC

